On August 11, 2005, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item CLS1 - Approval of Reading First Summer Academy Funds for Distribution:
Question:      Is this a bargaining issue, requiring teachers to attend this training in their "off" time?
The grant looks exciting! Thanks!
Response:    The summer training is a "mandatory" requirement for the grant, but we do not use the word "mandatory" when requesting teachers to attend the Reading First Summer Academy. Teachers were given the opportunity to participate in one of eight Reading First Summer Academies.

We pay the teachers an hourly stipend ($22.44 mandatory rate) for attending as well. We will also provide training during the school year for teachers who were unable to attend during the summer.

Our department plans to provide ongoing training to all Reading First schools during the year to meet this grant requirement.
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